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16-3-20
CORONAVIRUS UPDATE

Dear Parents,

We appreciate your real and serious concerns about the current situation with regard to the spread of the Coronavirus. As a school, we have a duty of care to all our pupils and staff, and are doing our best to meet this.

PREVENTION

· Children are washing their hands using soap and water in classrooms several times a day, drying them on paper towels. We have a good stock of soap and paper towels. I would appreciate if you would explain to your children that it is VITAL they behave responsibly in the toilets. Some pupils are emptying the soap dispensers by repeatedly pushing them, therefore leaving no soap for children to use after they have been to the toilet. Please stress to your child the importance of reporting such behaviour immediately to their teacher.

· All children receive daily hygiene reminders such as coughing and sneezing into their elbows or, if using a tissue, to bin it directly after use and wash their hands immediately.

· The current situation in relation to the Coronavirus has been explained to the children in an age-appropriate way using a social story and pictures. We will repeat this through the week and answer children’s questions to the best of our ability.

· Desk tops in every classroom are washed with disinfectant every evening after the children have gone home. This is normal practice, not specifically for the current situation.

· Door handles are disinfected at intervals throughout the day.

CONTINGENCY PLANS

All teachers have already put in much work preparing ongoing work for their pupils in the event of closure for an extended period. We are organising this in such a way that teachers can monitor what children are doing and how they are getting on in the prescribed activities. In the event of closure, you will receive straightforward instructions for your child from your child’s teacher via the Seesaw app. Lessons will broadly be organised in the following way:

· Tasks set on Education City (your child already has his / her login details; if these are lost, please request for them to be sent via Seesaw). Tasks will be set on the first day of closure for that week and every Monday thereafter, a week at a time. Once the child has completed the tasks, there are lots of fun activities that they can do themselves every time they login P1-7
· Tasks set on Mathletics – details as above P3-7
· Daily reading assignments on the Newsdesk platform (accessed using the child’s C2k login) P4-7
· The letter will also contain a list of other websites and apps that can be used on a daily basis (these cannot be monitored by the teacher)

· Nursery teachers will send a list each day via Seesaw of simple activities for you to do at home with your child. They will ask you for a photo of one of the activities for monitoring purposes

· Every teacher, P1-7, will send home a pack of worksheets, booklets etc today to keep your child busy at his/her ability level. Your child should complete these as part of a varied range of activities over the course of each day, not all in one go (these are not to be done now – only in the event of closure. If your child is currently absent, please collect his / her folder of work from the secretaries’ office between 3pm and 4pm today) 
Remember that tasks will be set to complete over the course of a week – they do not have to be all done at once.

ROUTINE

Medical experts stress the following points for children in the event of school closure:

· Keep to a daily routine e.g. still set the alarm for children to get up at their usual time

· Have set times in the day for doing school work and set periods of down time 
· Make sure your child gets outdoor physical activity every day – at least half an hour, strenuous enough to raise their heart rate. 
Message from Healthy Kidz: “Healthy Kidz provides a health programme to schools. We take this very seriously and want to give children the opportunity to continue activities if at home. Mini workouts will appear regularly on the page (link below) for all primary ages so that children can maintain the good levels of fitness they have been achieving in school through our sessions. Emotional intelligence content will also appear from our experts, something that may be needed more than ever at this time.
 https://m.facebook.com/story.php?story_fbid=536404230334113&id=137348580239682
· Avoid children gathering together for ‘play dates’; as far as possible ensure they maintain social distance from their friends

The Northern Ireland Executive has decided to keep schools open. You, as parents, must decide what is best for your child. At the moment, if you keep your child off school we cannot provide specific work for your child but there are many educational websites and apps (a list was provided in your Annual Report envelope) that your child can use.

Please be assured that, if we receive any information from the Department of Education (DENI) or the Education Authority (EA), we will pass it on to you immediately via the school app. Currently the only advice that schools have received is from the Public Health Agency.

In the meantime, look after yourselves and stay healthy.
Yours faithfully

J Shipley and all staff at Hart Memorial Primary School
https://www.publichealth.hscni.net/news/covid-19-coronavirus
Suggested routine in event of closure
[image: image1.png]



